

Parish of St Saviour

Parish Assembly

Monday 4 December 2023 at 6.00pm

PRESENT:

Kevin C Lewis - Connétable

Richard Le Quesne – Procureur du Bien Public

IN ATTENDANCE:

Marco Vieira – Executive Officer

Paula Jespersen – minute taker

APOLOGIES RECEIVED:

Procureur Roberts, Rev Evans, Edward Trevor, Katrina Wyatt, Cormac

Timothy, Andrew Pryke and Raluca Kovacs.

Connétable Lewis presided over the Assembly which numbered 28 people.

CONVENING NOTICE:

The Executive Officer read the Convening Notice as follows:

An Assembly of the Principals and Electors of the Parish of St Saviour will be held in the Parish Hall on Monday 4 December 2023 at 6.00 pm to:

- 1. Approve the minutes of the previous Parish Assembly held on 13 November 2023.
- In accordance with Article 5 (1) of the Licensing (Jersey) Law, 1974 as amended, consider the following application to increase the licensed area for recommendation to the Licensing Assembly:-

Name:

Jersey Cricket Limited

Business Address:

Grainville Pavilions, St. Saviour's Hill

Category:

3rd (Restaurant) & 5th (Club)

- In conformity with Article 5 of the "Loi (1914) sur la Voirie" to elect three principals to act as members of the Roads Committee.
- In conformity with Article 5 of the "Loi (1914) sur la Voirie" to elect twelve Roads Inspectors.
- In conformity with Article 32 of the Rates (Jersey) Law 2005, as amended, elect one person to act as a member of the Rates Assessment Committee, for a term of three years.

Parish Hall

St. Saviour

27 November 2023

Kevin C Lewis

Connétable of St Saviour

Parishioners are asked to arrive in good time in order to confirm their entitlement to vote. Only registered electors and nominated Mandataires are entitled to vote.

Please be advised that you must attend the Assembly in person if you wish to vote for or against any of the items.

I hereby certify that the above notice has appeared in the Official Church Notice Box of the Parish of St Saviour during the period of 27 November 2023 to the morning of Monday 4 December 2023 inclusive and in conformity with the Law and Custom.

Parish Church St. Saviour 4 December 2023

Reverend Martin Evans Rector of St Saviour



ITEM 1

The minutes of the previous Parish Assembly held on 13 November 2023 were proposed by Deputy Ferey, seconded by Chef de Police Steven Laffoley-Edwards and unanimously agreed by the Assembly.

ITEM 2

Sarah Gomersall CEO of Jersey Cricket Limited addressed the Assembly to put forward an application to extend the outside licensed area at the Boundary by 6 metres by 9 metres.

Questions were asked with regards to increased noise. James Robertson owner of the Boundary addressed these concerns and assured the Assembly that any events being held outside would be taken inside at a suitable time in order to keep the noise down. He went on to say that the additional space was more for comfort rather than increasing the occupancy and that the premises are largely enjoyed by the cricket community and their families.

On a proposition by Thomas Gales, seconded by Deputy Ferey, the Assembly unanimously agreed that they were happy with the application to extend the outside licensed area at the Boundary.

Connétable Lewis warned the Boundary to appear before the Licensing Bench at the Royal Court on Thursday 21 December 2023 to have their application heard.

ITEM 3

The following persons were nominated to act as members of the **ROADS COMMITTEE** in conformity with Article 5 of the 'Loi (1914) sur la Voirie':

STUART PIROUET – proposer Colin Ireson, seconder Peter Blampied

PAUL HOUZÉ – proposer Stuart Pirouet, seconder Peter Blampied

MICHAEL OFFICER – proposer Geoffrey Morris, seconder Barry de la Mare

Connétable Lewis congratulated Stuart Pirouet for his successful re-election and Paul Houze and Michael Officer for their election to the office of Members of the Roads committee. He warned them all to appear before the Royal Court on Friday, December 15, 2023, at 10 a.m. for the customary Oath of Office.

Furthermore, Connétable Lewis took a moment to convey his appreciation to Geoffrey Morris and Peter Blampied for their valuable service to the Parish. Their guidance and assistance had been of great benefit and were duly acknowledged.

ITEM 4

The following persons were unanimously elected as **ROADS INSPECTORS** for their respective Vingtaines, this in conformity with article 5 of the 'Loi (1914) sur la Voirie', namely: -

VINGTAINE DE LA GRANDE LONGUEVILLE:

DUNCAN MAGUIRE – proposer Elizabeth Pryke, seconder Geoffrey Morris ELIZABETH MARY PRYKE- Geoffrey Morris, seconder Stuart Pirouet

VINGTAINE DE LA PETITE LONGUEVILLE:

ANDREW LE GALLAIS – proposer Paul Houze, seconder Stephen Wyatt ANDREW JOHN PRYKE – proposer Barry de la Mare, seconder Duncan Maguire

VINGTAINE DES PIGNEAUX:

BARRY WILSON DE LA MARE - proposer Geoffrey Morris, seconder Elizabeth Pryke

FRANCIS HEDLEY LE QUESNE - proposer Barry de la Mare, seconder Elizabeth Pryke

VINGTAINE DE SOUS LA HOUGUE:

STEPHEN RICHARD WYATT - proposer Steven Laffoley-Edwards, seconder Paul Houze

KATRINA MARGARET WYATT – proposer Stephen Wyatt, seconder Peter Blampied

VINGTAINE DE SOUS L'EGLISE:

COLIN ROBERT IRESON - proposer Stephen Wyatt, seconder Geoffrey Morris

NEIL LAUGEARD - proposer Stephen Wyatt, seconder Colin Ireson

VINGTAINE DE MAUFANT:

GARY AUDRAIN – proposer Paul Houze, seconder Stephen Wyatt CORMAC TIMOTHY – proposer Procureur Richard Le Quesne, seconder Colin Ireson

Connétable Lewis extended his congratulations to all the candidates for their successful election and re-election to the office of Roads Inspectors. He expressed his gratitude to those who had sought re-election for their dedicated work during the past year and warmly welcomed those who had nominated themselves for the forthcoming three-year term to support the Parish. He warned them all to appear before the Royal Court on Friday, December 15, 2023, at 10 a.m. for the customary Oath of Office.

Furthermore, Connétable Lewis took a moment to convey his appreciation to Cara Miller and Mike Byrne for their valuable service to the Parish. Their guidance and assistance had been of great benefit and were duly acknowledged.

On a proposition by Rates Assessor Lesley Norton seconded by Rates Assessor Margaret Forde THOMAS GALES was re-elected to act as a member of the Rates Assessment Committee.

Connétable Lewis thanked Thomas Gales for putting himself forward for a further three years as a Rates Assessor and congratulated him on his successful re-election to office and warned him to appear before the Royal Court on Friday 5 January 2024 at 10 a.m. in order to swear the customary Oath of Office

Connétable Lewis thanked everyone for their attendance and wished them all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

Colin Ireson sought permission to address the Assembly with a brief announcement. He informed those present about an upcoming community

ITEM 5



event, a coffee morning, which he and the community support group were organizing at the Parish Hall on Saturday, December 16

There being no further business the meeting was closed.

K-e . L . . . Chairperson